
Public	Hearing	
May	1,	2017	

	
	

The	New	Castle	City	Commission	held	a	public	hearing	on	Monday,	May	1,	2017	at	6:45pm	for	the	
purpose	of	obtaining	the	public’s	comments	regarding	the	proposed	2017/2018	fiscal	budget	and	the	
expenditures	of	Road	Aid	Funds	and	LGEAF.		Present	were	Mayor	Benham,	Commissioner	Thompson	
and	Kurtz	and	City	Clerk	Lynn	Adams,	Public	Works	Director	Scot	Treece,	Melissa	Blankenship	of	
Landmark	Newspapers,	Jeff	Thoke,	Richard	and	Dani	Jaehnigen	and	citizens	Danny	Holcomb	and	Dale	
Mahoney,	Magistrate	Terri	Cummings	and	City	Attorney	Joe	Yates.	
	
A	quorum	was	not	met	until	6:55pm	therefore	the	hearing	was	called	to	order	later	than	intended.	
	
No	written	comments	were	received	prior	to	the	hearing.	
	
There	was	brief	review	of	the	proposed	2017/2018	budget	and	the	use	of	Road	Aid	and	Local	
Government	Economic	Assistance	Funds.		It	is	proposed	as	follows:	
	
Road	Aid	 $19,900	
	
Spring	Street-South	
Berry	Street	
C.	Harrison	Court	
Carter	Street-S.	Main	to	Center	
	
LGEAF	 	 up	to	$5,000	
	
Street	signs	
	
The	floor	was	opened	for	comments/questions.	
	
There	were	none.	
	
Commissioner	Kurtz	made	the	motion	to	adjourn	the	hearing	at	7:00pm.		The	Mayor	seconded	and	the	
motion	carried	unanimously.	
	
	


